MRLA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
9/13/2022
The board of directors for Marias River Livestock Association met at Marias Valley Golf Course Clubhouse on Tuesday, September 13, 2022. President, Dean Lerum, called the meeting to order. In attendance were: Clayton Gernaat, Jeff Habets, Lance Stokes, Chris Kimmet, Joe Kost, Dean Lerum and Carrie Lerum.

Since there wasn’t an August meeting, Carrie read the minutes from the July meeting. Clayton moved and Lance seconded to approve the minutes. Motion carried. Clayton moved and Lance seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried. Carrie passed around thank-you notes received from the youth contest winners.

Old Business:
Carrie reported on the Beef Breeding Contest and Sheep Public Speaking Contest that was held during the 2022 Marias Fair. The contestants had very good interviews and we had excellent participation.

Chris still has some MRLA t-shirts available for those who are interested in purchasing them. Carrie has two styles of MRLA baseball caps available for purchase. Carrie will bring them to the Annual Meeting and sell them for $15 each. We also still have MRLA mugs available.

Carrie informed the board that the Bull Bucks voucher won by Becky Kimmet was used with Flesch Angus. It looks like we will have ten or eleven participants involved with this year’s Bull Bucks program.

New Business:
The Annual Membership meeting will be on Friday, Nov. 4th at 3 p.m. at the Marias Valley Golf Course Clubhouse. We will ask Representative Llew Jones, Senator Butch Gillespie, Laura Kessler, and a Rich Roth to come and speak. They we will have the Rib Tickler no-host social hour start at 5 p.m. Carrie asked the board how much tickets for the Rib Tickler should be.  The board decided to charge $50 each. Ticket sales will start October 1st.Carrie will email the sponsorship lists to all the directors so they can start going to local businesses for sponsorships. We won’t need as many 4-Hers helping this year. We will break up the door prize distribution into several times during the event to spread it out. Set-up will be at 9:00 a.m., Annual meeting at 3 p.m. social hour at 5 p.m. dinner served at 6 p.m. and shut down will be at 11 p.m. Joe agreed to move the gambling machines to make room for the band. Wylie will be paid $2500 for entertainment. Carrie will get hotel rooms for the band. The theme for the evening is “Love Live Cowgirls”. 

Jeff asked if he could order MRLA hats from Shining Mountain Graphics. He will email proofs of their design. Lance moved to order two dozen hats. Chris seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Dean will ask Marvin to bring the MRLA trailer to his place so the Rib Tickler planning committee and look at all of the items we have available. 

Lance moved and Jeff seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Respectfully,
Carrie Lerum, Secretary/Treasurer

 
